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Equity, Opportunity, and Inclusion for People with Disabilities since 1975 
Resolution on “Choice” “Special needs” Voucher/Scholarship Programs

TASH, Inc. joins Ohio TASH, the National Council on Disability (ACD), the Council for Exceptional Children (CEC) The American Council on Learning Disabilities (ACLD) and other groups in opposing voucher/scholarship programs specifically designed for students with disabilities.

The number of voucher and scholarship programs using public tax dollars to pay for private schools has more than quadrupled in the past ten years. More than half of these programs are exclusively for students with disabilities. There are now 26 publicly funded special needs voucher programs for private schools in 15 states across the US. These programs purport to be providing expanded parental choice, greater equity, badly needed specialized instruction, and alternatives to traditional public education. Their argument is that by choosing “unilateral parental placement” parents voluntarily relinquish their child’s federal rights when they enroll in private schools with this program. 
However, there is evidence that rather than ‘voluntarily choosing,’ parents are intentionally being misled. A review of voucher laws reveals that none of the 15 voucher states even mention the right to education in the least restrictive environment (LRE). A 2017 study by the US GAO (Government Accountability Office) found 83% of parents were not aware that they had to waive their rights to FAPE (Free Appropriate Public Education) and their right to inclusive education or LRE (least restrictive environment) in order to participate in these programs. We believe this is deception, not choice.

In addition to this, TASH opposes voucher/ scholarship programs in part because they,
· covertly undermine and contradict federal civil rights laws

· lack necessary information, accountability, and transparency; 

· fail to recognize and guarantee free appropriate education (FAPE) and Least Restrictive Environment (LRE); 

· defund and undermine public inclusive education, and;
· promote re-segregation through privatization.
We believe these policies and practices are discriminatory, and, as such are potential violations of Title III of the ADA, the Fourteenth Amendment’s Equal Protection Clause, and are contrary to IDEA’s LRE mandate. It is vital to recognize the conceptual and legal distinctions between the issues of parental choice and discriminatory policies. We believe that vouchers should not be used to create a publicly financed (in whole or in part) segregated educational system for students with disabilities. Further, we call on the United States Department of Education (ED) and the US department of Justice to issue guidance to states making clear that, at the very least, the use of vouchers does not mean that “parentally placed” students no longer have the protections and rights of IDEA.
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